Rotary Club of Lake Forest Park
Club Minutes		April 19, 2022		4:30 to 5:45 pm
Members Present: Ed Sterner, Scott Wands, Mark Phillips, Kim Anderson, Alan Merry, Ed Pearson, Heidi Shepherd, Claire Conway, Judy Altman, Linda Holman, Norman Lieberman, and Karen Edwardsen
Foundation Treasurer/Secretary: Allison Reagan
February Minutes Approval: Moved and seconded by Heidi and Mark.
Treasurer’s Report from Mark Phillips:                                                                                                      *Twenty-nine members have paid their quarterly dues.                                                                         *The largest expense this month was the subscription renewal fee for DACdb. The rental fee for the Changing of the Guard evening at the Civic Club, on June 29, has also been paid.
Active Bystandership for Law Enforcement	(ABLE): Chief of Police Mike Harden requested a letter of support to apply for a grant to provide his officers with training in innovative policing strategies, while providing quality services. The Board approved a request in the hopes that the grant application will be accepted. Ed S. has written the letter.
Thoughts regarding the Auction:                                                                                                                        *Claire stated that an itemized breakdown from Kind & Co. is needed regarding costs and services provided.                                                                                                                                                *Linda felt that some things that Kind provided could/should have been handled amongst our members.                                                                                                                                                       *It was agreed that a committee needs to be formed for next year’s fundraiser, instead of just one person taking on all the responsibility.
Ed S. suggested that the auction should be the sole item on an agenda within the next few weeks with the hope of brainstorming various options of fundraising.
Service Chairs Reports:
Peacebuilders: Norman shared that there are 70 entries for What Peace Means to Me!! Norman, Claire, and Darlene will be choosing the winners in numerous categories.
Education/Vocation: Ed P. stated that due to lack of applications, Shorecrest seniors will have one more week to apply for the Rotary Scholarship. The Briarcrest principal will be spending allocated funds in May and June.
Youth Services: Heidi will give a full report next month regarding the Youth Resource Ct.
Respectfully submitted,
Karen Edwardsen





